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Tuesday, 10 September
Running Club - 8:15 am

Wednesday, 11 September
● 100 Days of Prep
● Homework Club

Friday, 13 September
● First Communion Assembly 

2:30 pm
● Sporting Schools Inflatable 

Day
● Ride to School

Please see attached St Elizabeth School Holiday Program Flyer 
the Coordinator Is Elarine any parents interested need to go to 
our YLV Website and do on line bookings as well as on line 
enrolments  please let me know if you need any further details 
have a lovely day 

Dear Families and Friends of St. Gerard’s Parish,

This Sunday, 8th September we celebrate First Communion at 2:00pm. 
Please remember all of our first communicants in prayers this 
weekend as they receive the Body of Christ for the very first time. 

We pray that they will grow in goodness and faith as they come to 
know Jesus more. We pray that our Parish of St. Gerard’s will come 
closer together as we share in the life of Jesus in the Eucharist. May 
God bless them on this very special day. 

FIRST COMMUNION CANDIDATES - 2019

Abigail Appelman Isabella D’Costa
Pieta Jada Beyonca Nisanthan
Arielle Punsalan

Thank you to all who have helped the children prepare to receive this 
special Sacrament, especially our parents and teachers: Mrs Sonno, 
Mrs Benson and Mrs Lewis.

Thank you also to Fr Arthur and Fr Denton.  We are blessed to have 
such dedicated priests in our Parish who regularly go into the 
classroom for Religious Instruction, especially while children are 
preparing to celebrate the Sacraments.

After First Communion by Carl Frithjof Smith (1892)

Wednesday,
18 September 2019

END OF TERM 3

WEDNESDAY
18 SEPTEMBER
FINISH TIME 

3:30 PM

There will be a Subway 
Lunch on the last day of 
term.  Order forms will be 
sent home Wednesday, 
11 September and 
MUST be returned by 
Friday, 13 September.

http://www.sgdandenongnth.catholic.edu.au


PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE
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Dear Families,

This Sunday we have a number of our Year Four students making their First Communion. This is a significant 
step in their faith journey and a celebration for their families and indeed our school community. Please keep 
these children and their families in your prayers. I would like to thank Ms Sonno, Mrs Lewis, Mrs Benson and 
Mrs Stack for their efforts in helping to prepare our candidates. If you would like to come and support them, 
mass is at 2.00pm.

On behalf of the school community I would like to congratulate 
Paul Zaher who was ordained a Deacon last Saturday at
St Mary’s Cathedral, Sale.  Paul was a student and parishioner 
here at St Gerard’s with some current staff having taught or 
known him throughout his primary school years. I am sure you will 
join with me in praying for Paul and the other newly ordained Deacons. 
One of the great rewards of being a teacher is to see  your former
 students excel and follow their calling in life.

We had 26 of our children compete at the Dandenong District Athletics Carnival on Thursday. It was wonderful 
to see our children not only competing but supporting each other. These children represented our school 
brilliantly in their events and with the sportsmanship they displayed. We have 3 students who progress to the 
next level of competition. We wish them all the best.

All families would have received information regarding CEMSIS, a survey which is conducted annually to identify 
areas of strength in our school and challenges that we face. I am asking for all our families to complete the 
survey which is done online. As I am new, it would be of great assistance to me in setting future directions for 
our school. If you have any questions or issues in accessing the survey please contact the school office. As part 
of the information sent out there was a return slip. Once families complete the survey they can fill it in and 
return it to the office to go into the draw to win a $50 Village Movie Voucher. At the moment we have had 7 
families complete the survey. I thank all our families in anticipation.

While I have been on after school duty at the front of our school I have seen a number of cars move through 
the carpark at a fast pace. Our pick-up procedures are designed to keep all our students and families safe at a 
busy time of the day. Please be mindful of your speed when entering and exiting the school/ parish carpark. I 
thank you in advance for your co-operation in keeping all members of our community safe.

A reminder that our Sunsmart Policy states that from 1st September until 30th April students must wear a hat 
when outside. It has been great to see the majority of our students wearing their hats.

Finally, NAPLAN results were released this week. Our Year Three and Five families received their children’s 
reports today (Friday). I will provide information in next week’s newsletter on how our school performed.

God Bless.

Paul Cowan



Sacramental Dates for term 3
First Communion Assembly: Friday 13 September at 2:30

Altar boy training
Altar boy training is in the Church from 5pm to 6:30 pm every Thursday evening. Please contact Mrs Stack if you 
are interested in joining our dedicated team of Altar Servers.

St Gerard’s Talent Quest Auditions:
Early next term, as part of our celebrations for our Feast Day we will be holding our annual Talent Quest. 
Children will need to audition for this event in the last week of term.

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS

WELLBEING NEWS
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A big congratulations to the following students who received their first golden band this week.

Prep C 1/2 FP
Chelsea Tiffany

Well-done to 3/4S for achieving 50 wristbands!! They will be negotiating a class reward with their teacher. 

A big congratulations to the following students who have displayed the Give Me 5 Principles in the 
classroom and playground.  These students received the Principal’s Award for their behaviour. 

Prep 1/2FP
Well done to 
Priscilla, 
Sachleen, 
Jacob and 
Adina. Keep 
up the 
spectacular 
work!

Prep C
Well done to 
Benita, Francis, 
Anajanna, 
Edwin and 
Anointed. 
Keep up the 
spectacular 
work!

1/2B
Well done to 
Marcus, Mary, 
Ainsley and 
Ryan. Keep up 
the spectacular 
work!

This week Prep C enjoyed their Garden to Kitchen lesson. The students practised the skills of weeding, 
pruning and harvesting seeds in the garden. They then enjoyed preparing and eating fried rice! Ask 
them to make it for you at home. 
A big thank you to all the lovely parents who generously gave up their Friday afternoons this term to 
assist the students and teachers in the program! We really appreciate your time and dedication! 



Whole School Classroom 
Reward System

We now have a whole school class reward system. Students who display the expectations present 
on the school Matrix will be rewarded with a raffle ticket from their classroom teacher. Every month 
the raffle tickets from each class will be collected and drawn during Monday assembly. The next 
raffle will be drawn on Monday, 16 September.

WELLBEING NEWS CONT’D
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What is self-management
Self-management is learning about your own feelings and emotions, understanding how and why they happen, 
recognising them (and those of others), and developing effective ways of managing them. 

Emotions include several components:
● physical responses (for example, heart rate, breathing and hormone levels)
● feelings 
● thoughts and judgements associated with feelings
● action signals (for example, a desire to approach, escape or fight).

Learning to self-management
This is a critical way that a child or young person learns to cope with the world. When children and young people 
learn to self-manage their emotions, they feel more confident, capable and in control. They have stronger 
relationships, are more able to pay attention, learn new things and can cope better with the normal stresses and 
disappointments of daily life. Developing skills for self-managing a range of emotions is so important for children 
and young people’s emotional wellbeing.  

SPORT NEWS



eSMART WEEK
National eSmart Week is a week where communities come together to 
encourage everyone to be smart, safe and responsible when using digital
 technology. 

Over the next few weeks St Gerard’s will be participating in many cyber safety 
activities through the school. This is what we did this week:

This week some Year 5/6 students participated in eSmart debates. 
There are many opinions around the positives and negatives of digital technology.  
The students divided into pairs and debated:

- Children are better at online safety than adults. 
- Social media is making us smarter.
- Technology brings us together more than it divides us.
- Social / Interactive websites are not safe for children under 14.

Selena, Aparanji, Abilas and Nam debated that children are better at online safety than adults

WE ARE eSMART
 SUPERHEROES!!

The Grade prep / six buddies made an eSmart superhero and discussed what they need to do, to be 
safe online.

Praneet / Akash - Don’t give your password to anyone.

Selena / Dhanya - Don't put your iPad too close to your face

Kyan/ Elijah - We don't play fighting games

Blake / Christian - Don't show your password to anyone else.

Jason / Aaron - Tell our parents what we are playing on the internet

Jessica and Ariana - Don't tell anyone our personal details.

Alisha / Ethan - Ask Mum before downloading any games on the iPad.

Keji, Julian and Chelsea - Don't talk to people we don't know. 
Don't play bad gun games. Cover your camera so people can't see us when we play games. 

Nivia / Anointed and Benita - We don't talk to strangers and we play games for our age.

Doki and Anjanna - Don't give our passwords to anyone.

Amolak and Hemish - Don't give your passwords to anyone.

Hans, Alina and Lemillo - Show our family what we are playing

Nash and Jerome - Don't play scary, zombie games.

Sean, Edwin and Jacob - Don't watch scary things or play games not suitable for us.

DIGITAL TECHNOLOGY NEWS
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OTHER SCHOOL NEWS
Ordinary Mary-Poem - 
By Doki Jada Year 6 (5/6O)
Ordinary Mary,
Was not a princess or a fairy,
When she found some blueberries,
She turned to be very 
extraordinary,
She put it in a brown bowl,
She must of had a very sweet soul,
Ordinary Mary that’s me,
famous for my good deed.
By Doki Jada
Grade 6

Year 5/6 0 read and analysed 
the story Ordinary Mary’s 
Extraordinary Deed.  One of 
the class activities was to 
write a poem.

Term 3 finishes on Wednesday, 18 September.  If you require OSHC for your child on Thursday, 
19 and Friday, 20 September please ensure you phone Marina on 0402192685 as soon as 
possible as the program will only operate if there are adequate numbers.  

The school holiday program will be run at St Elizabeth’s Primary School.  Below is the holiday 
program and a reminder that your child will need to be registered with YLC if they are to attend.  
Enrolment can be done online at https://ylv.com.au/vacation-care/.

OSHC NEWS

https://ylv.com.au/vacation-care/


St Gerard’s 

Dinner Dance 
WHEN: Saturday, 12 October

TIME: 7:00 pm

WHERE: St Gerard’s Church Hall
71 Gladstone Road
Dandenong North

TICKETS: $40 for adults
$20 for children 4 - 12 years
Includes buffet dinner, tea & coffee.  
BYO drinks

DRESS CODE: Smart Casual

Live Music By
Midnight Mist
Catering By
Silver Platter

Contact: Jeff Zaher 0477 188 883
Agnelo Miranda 0470 130 041 
Angele Pacifique 0411 578 404 


